
 

 
 
January 13, 2022 
 
 
Mr. Eric Smith 
Ardagh Glass Inc 
24441 Ave 12 
Madera, CA  93637 
 
Re:  Notice of Preliminary Decision – Title V Permit Renewal 
        Facility Number: C-801 
        Project Number: C-1212579 
 
Dear Mr. Smith: 
 
Enclosed for your review and comment is the District's analysis of the application to 
renew the Federally Mandated Operating Permit for Ardagh Glass Inc at 24441 Ave 12, 
Madera, California.  
 
The notice of preliminary decision for this project has been posted on the District’s 
website (www.valleyair.org).  After addressing all comments made during the 30-day 
public notice and the 45-day EPA comment periods, the District intends to issue the 
renewed Federally Mandated Operating Permit.  Please submit your written comments 
on this project within the 30-day public comment period, as specified in the enclosed 
public notice. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  If you have any questions, please contact 
Mr. Errol Villegas, Permit Services Manager, at (559) 230-5900. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Brian Clements 
Director of Permit Services 
 
Enclosures 
 
cc:  Courtney Graham, CARB (w/enclosure) via email 
cc: Laura Yannayon, EPA (w/enclosure) via EPS 

http://www.valleyair.org/
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